
Beaver Valley Bulletin

MAY 2025
www.fruitvale.ca www.rdkb.com www.montrose.ca

 
BEAVER VALLEY BULLETIN ELECTRONIC 

To receive the newsletter electronically, please send your email address to newsletter@village.fruitvale.bc.ca.
Paper copies will be available at the Village Office. Please visit our local websites for the Beaver Valley Bulletin.

TO ALL THOSE WHO
ATTEND 

There will be video
and photographs

taken of this event
that will be passed

on to Jays Care
Foundation. All

attendees must sign
a waiver allowing

the Jays Care
Foundation to
potentially use

images/videos with
them in it for future

marketing
campaigns without

receiving
compensation.

These forms can be
picked up at the

Village of Fruitvale
Office during regular
business hours and
dropped off with

staff or in the mail
slot. There will be

forms available the
morning of the

ceremony.



CHRIS KISSOCK

Chris grew up with a love for baseball, spending
most of his days right here at McInnis Park

playing for Beaver Valley Little League. In 2005, he
earned a scholarship to Lewis-Clark State College,

where he helped lead the Warriors to two
national championships. In 2007, Chris was

drafted in the 9th round by the Philadelphia
Phillies and played eight years of professional

baseball. He represented Team Canada, winning
bronze medals at the Baseball World Cup in 2009

and 2011, and a gold medal at the 2011 Pan Am
Games. That gold-medal team was later inducted

into the Canadian Baseball Hall of Fame.
Today, Chris shares his passion for the game by

coaching his three young kids, mentoring youth
in the community, and volunteering countless

hours to the Little League organization.

ALLI SCHRODER

Alli began playing baseball at just three years
old in Beaver Valley. She went on to play for the

Trail Orioles and the Cranbrook Bandits in
American Legion Baseball, earning an

honorable mention on the Montana U19 All-
State Team. Alli made history by becoming the
first female to play college baseball in Canada

when she signed with Vancouver Island
University (VIU).

At 15, she was named to Team Canada’s
extended roster and made the full national

team at 16, earning Baseball Canada’s
Futures Award. Now entering her ninth year

on the national team, Alli holds a Pan Am
Continental Qualifier bronze medal and two
WBSC Women’s Baseball World Cup bronze
medals. Most recently, she was honored with
Baseball Canada’s Team Leadership Award.

MCINNIS PARK GRAND OPENING 
CEREMONIAL FIRST PITCH 

Alli is featured in a Amazon Prime Series:
“See Her Be Her” that focuses on bringing

attention to high profile women in baseball.



 
Village Staff and Council have been working diligently to finalize the 2025

budget. The Budget Open House was held mid-April and featured a
presentation on the overall budget as well as a lively Q&A session. Based in

part on public feedback at that forum residents will see a three percent
increase in their property taxes this year. 

 
At the Open House there was a fair amount of time spent discussing the

Village’s Reserve Funds. These funds are used to undertake projects such as
paving, road improvements, and replace worn fleet equipment. With the

tax increase of 3% this year we will be setting aside $90,000.00 to go into our
reserves. This amount is small when considering the 2024 cost of asphalt is
in the range of $70.00 per square meter and so we will see a small amount
of paving/road repairs in 2025. To keep taxes low and to also start tackling
our significant infrastructure needs Council is considering a Parcel Tax for

2026 which will be dedicated to building our reserve funds. More discussion
and thought is required here and Council looks forward to any feedback or

comments residents may have. 
 

The demolition/remediation of the middle school gym is underway, and it is
expected to be completed in the next several weeks. The site will be cleaned

up and left in a more marketable state with the remaining part of the
school, from the old library on, left intact. Council is pursuing long range

alternatives for this portion the site, either demolishing or renovating
whichever is most cost effective.

 
The Village is poised to complete phase two of the sewer Infiltration and

Ingress (I&I) project which will entail the replacement of leaking sewer lines
in the alley behind the downtown business district (McHale Lane).

Completion of this work will greatly reduce the amount ground water, melt
water, and rainwater that infiltrates the sewer pipes resulting in less effluent

being treated at our sewage treatment plant. Reducing runtime on our
sewage treatment plant and staying within our allowable discharge rates

into Beaver Creek is critical and will result in long term cost savings. 
 

Spring has arrived, a little earlier than I remember in the past. Spring is a
time of outdoor activities and easy living, and I hope everyone has a

wonderful time no matter your fun thing!  Just make it happen! Be safe! 

Mayor Wes Startup -May 2025 Update



Area A - May Update
Ali Grieve



DOG WASTE
Please be a responisible pet owner and pick up after your pooch. No one wants dog

waste on their boulevard or having our parks polluted. Making it someone else’s
problem doesn’t solve the issue. 

VILLAGE SQUARE BOOK EXCHANGE
 We are in need of bookshelves or any shelving units to store books at the Village

Square building. If you have any to donate, please contact the office.

FAMILY FUN DAY
Mark your calendars! Family Fun Day is set for June 14th. Stay tuned for more details

and a schedule of events coming soon.

ATTENION MONTROSE WATER USERS
BASIC WATER CONSERVATION REGULATIONS 

·HOUSES EAST OF 5  STREET WATER ON EVENTH

            NUMBERED DAYS

·HOUSES WEST OF 5  STREET WATER ON ODDTH

NUMBERED DAYS – EXCEPT THE 31ST

·UNDERGROUND SPRINKLERS WATER BETWEEN
12:00 A.M. AND 4:00 A.M. ON PERMITTED

DAYS

·SPRINKLE USING OTHER THAN UNDERGROUND
SPRINKLERS BETWEEN 6:00 A.M. AND 8:00 A.M.

AND 6:00 P.M. AND 8:00 P.M. ON PERMITTED DAYS

·NO SPRINKLING ON THE 31  OF ANY MONTHST

·MAXIMUM OF ONE WATERING DEVICE USED DURING PERMITTED WATERING
PERIODS.

Please ensure that watering is limited to lawns/gardens and not running onto the
roads. Bylaw Enforcement has been increased with warnings and subsequent fines

being issued.

Village of Montrose 
Office Hours - Monday to Friday 8:30 –noon -

1:00 – 4:30 p.m. 367-7234 
admin@montrose.ca www.montrose.ca WE ARE ON FACEBOOK & DOWNLOAD THE NEW CITIZEN 

http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/


PROPERTY TAXES



WHERE TO PURCHASE GARBAGE TAGS

The Village Office is not the only place in Fruitvale to purchase garbage tags -
Liberty Foods also sells them.

The price is still the same no matter where they are purchased.
Tags can also be purchased at these other local municipalities and businesses:

Trail: Trail City Hall, Ferraro Foods, No Frills, Safeway, Canadian Tire,
McKelvey Creek Landfill, RDKB Office

Warfield: Warfield Village Office, Petro Canada
Rossland: Rossland City Hall, Alpine Drug Mart, Ferraro Foods



BEAVER VALLEY LIONS CLUB
FRUITVALE MEMORIAL HALL 1968 Main Street, Fruitvale, BC V0G 1L1 

Bingo Wednesday’s at the 
Fruitvale Memorial Centre
Doors Open at 3PM and 

Bingo starts at 6PM 



t

NON-WORKING STREETLIGHTS

If you notice a streetlight not working in your municipality, please
report it to your respective Village Office:

For non-working streetlights in Fruitvale, report them to
info@village.fruitvale.bc.ca or 250.367.7551

For non-working streetlights in Montrose, report them to
admin@montrose.ca or 250-367-7234

Be sure to include the location of the pole, the number on the pole
and the problem with the light. Village staff will

report the streetlight to FortisBC, who will repair as time permits.

The Beaver Valley Citizen of the Year Committee takes great
pleasure in announcing the recipients of the 2025 Citizen of the
Year Award to Past & Present Members of the South Columbia

Search & Rescue Organization.

This award recognizes outstanding  contribution to the Beaver
Valley Community and this group of dedicated volunteers

exemplifies these qualities. 

We invite the public and all past recipients of this award to attend
the award presentation and reception for them at the Beaver

Valley Curling Rink on Friday, May 23  at 7 pm.h

BEAVER VALLEY CITIZEN OF THE YEAR













BEAVER  VALLEY THRIVING COMMUNITIES AGM
TUESDAY MAY 20 , 2025 TH

6:30 PM
RYDER PAVILLION








